

Bridlington Regeneration Partnership

Town Improvement Forum

Held at the Bridlington Business Centre on Tuesday 03 May 2016 at 9.30am

Present:-

Maureen Bell (MB)	Chair - Civic Society
Barry Guildford (BG)	WSSAAG and Bridlington Town Team Board
Garry Halstead (GHa)	Bridlington Central Action Group
Glenn Holmes (GH)	Bridlington Town Council
Bev Hurrell (BH)	BTA
Maria Kamper (MK)	Promenade Centre Manager
Ken Lever (KL)	Bridlington Town Team Board
Pam Quigley (PQ)	Bridlington Town Team Board
Ann Smith (AS)	Local Business Owner
Dennis Smyrk (DS)	Bridlington Town Team Board
Joan Turner (JT)	Bridlington Town Team Board
Peter Wilson (PW)	Bridlington Street Angels

Officers attending:-

Helen Jackson (HJ)	Renaissance Projects Coordinator
Vicky Neilan	Regeneration Programme Officer
Brian Phillipson	Assistant Principal Engineer
Paula Danby	Traffic and Parking Service Manager

1.	Welcome, apologies and declarations of interest
	<p>The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting</p> <p>Apologies were received from Gerry Harram, Jaine Stevenson, Denise Cowling, Andrew Warner and Sylvia Wright</p> <p>No declarations of interest were received</p>
2.	Minutes of previous meeting
	<p>The minutes from 12 Jan 2016 & 10 February 2015 were agreed as a correct record.</p> <p>The minutes from the 01 March 2016 was agreed as a correct record with the addition of "Barry Guildford was happy with East Riding Leisure Bridlington"</p>
3	Matter arising
	<p>ACTION 160112 Item 3 CCTV-No report received. Carried forward.</p> <p>ACTION 160112 Item 3 Renaissance Strategy - Nigel will present at a future meeting. Carried forward.</p> <p>ACTION 160112 Item 5, traffic calming on Hilderthorpe after ITP2. Response received: New traffic control lights will be installed on Hilderthorpe Road. These will be on a 'mova' system that will control flows. The lights will be on red as a default, ensuring traffic slows down as it approaches. The lights will then change to green to allow the traffic to flow. This will be monitored. Complete</p>

	<p>ACTION 160210 Item 2, Damage to Martongate verges ongoing McCarthy and Stone works. PW will pursue the issues of on Martongate. Carried forward</p> <p>ACTION 160301 Item 5, Ask why is the funfair area not cleared during the winter? Report oil on the pavements. Referred to Valuation and Estates to integrate terms of lease. V&E confirmed "There is no requirement to clear the sites over winter. Over the last few years there have been hardly any changes in the rides operating on these sites which might explain why very few have been taken away at the end of the season". V&E will investigate oil spills. TIF members are encouraged to report pollution instances. PW commented that reporting via e-mail is most affective. Complete</p> <p>PQ commented that it is a pity the flight simulator spoils the view.</p> <p>ACTION 160503 item 3: Pedestrian Guard Rail on Bessingby Road. BP will report</p>
4	<p>Traffic and Parking</p>
	<p>20 mph zones/limits PD explained that 20 mph limits cover stretches of roads and zones cover areas. 20 mph speed limits required signage at each end whereas 20 mph zones had previously required physical traffic calming features. However a recent change in the law means that if you can prove that the average speed is 24 mph or below you no longer need physical traffic calming measures.</p> <p>AS asked about having speed restrictions limited to part of the day or during term time, in particular around Headlands school. PD confirmed that, under the new law, this has been made easier. However it will incur additional costs for officer time, the traffic order and new signage. ERYC may look at it for new schemes but because of the cost and austerity measures it is unlikely that the council will consider it for existing schemes.</p> <p>GHa felt that the road north of Headlands school should have a speed limit, whereas the case for the road south of headlands school less pressing</p> <p>PD confirmed that all 20 mph in ERYC can be legally enforced and the police now have equipment that is capable of gathering the evidence for prosecution.</p> <p>PQ raised speeds in the Old Town</p> <p>ACTION 030516 Item 4a: Speed limits. PD will take matters back to relevant officers</p> <p>Parking Review PD explained that ERYC are carrying out a parking review, predominately looking at car parks. The last review in 2010 sought to harmonise charges across the local authority area. This approach had not proven successful for all areas.</p> <p>The review will take up to a year to write and will be led by Claire Hoskins, Interim Strategic Transport Planning Manager. Howden is the first town to be looked at because of extreme issues. However officers are gathering evidence for other towns and are keen to hear about issues people would like to be raised.</p>

	<p>Issues already identified are:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • How car parking can support economic development, new town centre developments and attractions • Parking on the north side of town • Possibility of a north park & ride • Re-location of coach park • The use of the car park at ER leisure, Bridlington • Under use of some car parks and direction signage (including North Street, Moorefield and Alexandra) • Parking restrictions on on-street parking • How to work better with accommodation providers <p>GHo asked which are the most popular town centre car parks in Bridlington? PD confirmed that it was Langdale Warf and Palace Car Park. PD did not comment about Beaconsfield.</p> <p>ACTION 160503 item 4b: Information about offers on pay & display tickets. PD will supply information</p> <p>ACTION 160503 item 4c: Link to car park charges. HJ will circulate the links with the minutes.</p> <p>AGREED: The TIF supported arranging a Parking Review Town Team. ACTION 160503 item 4d: Town Team meeting-Parking review. HJ will ask if the review team are willing to present to a TT meeting and set up a meeting if they are.</p> <p>Other traffic and Parking issues raised MB raised concerns about the size of parking bays on Prince Street. PD confirmed that these are being adjusted.</p> <p>ACTION 160503 item 4e: Prince St, parking bays. HJ will get confirmation when the works will take place.</p> <p>DS asked about residents parking on Hilderthorpe Road. PD explained that this would be tied into ITP2.</p>
5	ITP2
	<p>BP gave a presentation about ITP2 (attached to the minutes).</p> <p>BP clarified how the ‘mova system’ would work and act as a traffic calming measure. BP confirmed that they would be 8 new CCTV cameras going in as a part of ITP2</p> <p>AGREED: DS will act as the ITP2 contact and provide regular updates. ACTION 160503 item 5: ITP2 TIF contact. HJ will to put DS in contact with BP</p>
6	Any Other Business
	<p>End of the Way of the Roses JT asked whether there were any further plans to develop the end of the Way of the Roses and to make it more obvious. ACTION 160503 item 6: Way of the Roses. HJ investigate where there are any further plans</p>

	<p>Resignation of Barry Guildford Barry felt the ERYC were not responsive to the Forum’s concerns or opinions and as a consequence offered his registration. Other members of the Forum did not support BG’s point of view. Several members commented that they would be sad to see Barry go and valued his input. BG was thanked for his contribution.</p> <p>Potential resignation of Ken Lever Due to personal circumstances KL may have to offer his resignation in the near future. He will continue to attend meetings to until that point. KL was thanked for his contributions so far</p> <p>Brightening Up Bridlington Next Clean Up-21st May 2016, Old Town.</p> <p>Good report on Clean for the Queen in Free Press. The group will be doing another clean up with the Guides one evening.</p> <p>Chairman’s awards Three projects that TIF has had links with have been short listed for this year’s Chairman’s awards: Brightening up Bridlington, Maritime Trail and Hangout. The volunteers were thanked for their contribution.</p> <p>Headlands School design project MB had joined Tania Weston for a presentation by Headlands school pupils who had used Garrison Square and Station Plaza as a case study for a design project. She was impressed by their work.</p> <p>Seafood festival 9-10 July 2016 The festival is looking for volunteers to do a range of duties including marshalling, litter picking, setting up etc. Offers are welcome from just a couple of hours to full days. Contact Dale Chapman dale.chapman@castriding.gov.uk if you are interested.</p>
7	<p>Date and time of next meeting</p>
	<p>9.30 to 11.30 am Tuesday 5th July 2016 9.30 to 11.30 am Tuesday 6th September 2016 9.30 to 11.30 am Tuesday 1st November 2016</p>